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Friday, 22 September 2023 
Dear Student,  
 
I wanted to write to you personally to say thank you for everything that you do to make our 
school such a good school.  As most of you remember we were inspected at the end of June by a 
team of Ofsted inspectors and I am really pleased to be able to share that report with you now 
as we finally received it this week.  You can read it here. 
 
Please read the report carefully and be proud of our school and of yourself.  The inspectors were 
full of praise for you as students and commented to me how articulate and mature you are.  
They visited many lessons and also observed you in form, social time and in some of the 
intervention sessions that we run.  They left our school knowing that we have students who are 
polite, kind, well behaved, and committed to their studies.  The quality of work in books and in 
lessons also really impressed the inspectors. 
 
They were really positive about the leadership shown by many of you, especially in our Sixth 
Form, and commented on how students ‘enjoy acting as leaders and mentors for younger 
pupils’.  This is one of the key strengths of our school and I know that it will continue to be the 
case with you.   
 
You should be really proud to be a student in our school and I am proud of you and of all our 
staff for making the school the success that it is.  Thank you for everything that you did on the 
inspection days and in fact on what you do as a group of students each and every day.  I often 
ask you to be your best and you certainly demonstrated that to inspectors!  If you are new to our 
school I hope that you can also take pride in being part of such a strong school community. 
 
Receiving this report is a great way to start the new school year and I so look forward to 
celebrating further success with you as we move through the year.   
 
Thank you again for being such brilliant students.  It really is a pleasure to be headteacher in 
Poynton High School. 
 
With best wishes, 
 

 
M Dean 
Headteacher 

https://www.phs.cheshire.sch.uk/attachments/download.asp?file=1217&type=pdf

